
Controlled burns planned for
North Shore
Weather permitting, the Tahoe Fire and Fuels Team may conduct
prescribed fire operations this week on the north end of Lake
Tahoe. 

Smoke  may  be  present.  To  receive  prescribed  fire
notifications,  send  an  email  to  pa_ltbmu@fs.fed.us.  

When weather and conditions allow, prescribed fire operations
are  conducted  to  reduce  overgrown  vegetation,  which  helps
decrease  the  severity  of  future  wildland  fires,  protects
communities, reduces the risk of insect and disease outbreaks
in  our  forests,  recycles  nutrients  that  increases  soil
productivity and improves wildlife habitat. 

The TFFT coordinates closely with local county and state air
pollution  control  districts  and  monitor  weather  conditions
carefully prior to prescribed fire ignitions. 

Before  prescribed  fire  operations  are  conducted,  the  TFFT
posts road signs around areas affected by prescribed fire,
sends  email  notifications  and  updates  the  local  fire
information  line  at  530.543.2816.  
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